THE BUTTES CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION

MEETING MINUTES OF THE 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
TELEPHONE CONFERENCE CALL
June 20, 2018
Board members present by phone:
Jim McGill





John Seybold



Peter Andrews





Jeff Campbell




Tom Raschella
Evergreen Management Present:
Reed Meredith

President Jim McGill called the meeting to order at 11: 01 with all board members present.


The following motion was made and seconded:
MOTION: To waive the meeting notice requirement and approve the agenda.

Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Jim McGill began a discussion of the financial forecast. He noted that some of the projects have been delayed in order to accommodate extra expenditures concerning the hot tub and deck. Particularly, the exterior handrail replacement has been delayed until 2019. His forecast still indicates that all projects can be completed without further special assessment, which he feels is imperative.
Reed Meredith reported that the Buttes parking lot has been sealed with asphalt sealant per the recommendation of United Paving. This was originally scheduled for next year, but Evergreen obtained an attractive bid from Sealco Inc. which allowed earlier completion. 

Reed Meredith reported that he has been working with the architect and Laird & Gross Construction to develop the hot tub / deck plan and obtain better costs estimates. At this time, the total cost is coming in at around $65,000.  Meredith noted that he was able to negotiate the Laird & Gross General Contractor fee down from 15% to 10%, saving the association $2,500.  The cost of the excavation and concrete are a bit higher than originally budgeted, but much of this is due to the design of excavating and pouring a concrete patio rather than the original plan of building another supported wooden deck.  As the board is aware, the wooden deck has been “sliding” down the hillside for many years despite repeated shoring efforts. The patio design should eliminate this problem and provide a long-term solution.   Laird & Gross is ready to begin demolition of the existing structure in the next month and construction of the new deck and installation of a commercial grade hot tub to take place in the fall. The current hot tub, a residential tub installed in 2003, is no longer operational due to leaks.
The Following Motion was made and seconded:

MOTION: to approve an expenditure of $65,000 for the construction of a new concrete patio with commercial grade hot tub. Construction commence this summer. 
Vote: Unanimous Approval.
Reed Meredith presented materials from the association’s insurance carrier, Farmers Insurance at this time. The Buttes building value has been increased by the inflation guard by 4% to a total of just under $5,000,000. Overall the premium has increased by 9.5% due to the major hail and fire losses in the state of Colorado in the last few years, with a state based increase averaging 10-12%.  The property is insured on a bare walls basis per the declarations The Board discussed the possibility of removing the inflation guard and/or increasing the deductible.   Meredith reported that his investigation found that the deductible would have to be increased significantly to $25,000 in order to attain any real premium savings.  Meredith cautioned against making any changes to the policy.
After discussion, the following motion was made and seconded:
MOTION: To approve renewal of the association insurance policy without modification.
Vote: Unanimous Approval.
Reed Meredith presented a request from the owners of unit 511, to construct an outdoor seating area adjacent to their entry. The board discussed several concerns regarding such an installation including skier access, consistent aesthetics, and the reluctance to allow any construction to, or near, the existing building which could cause future foundation issues.  

The following motion was made and seconded: 

MOTION: to allow the owners of Buttes unit 511 to utilize the flat area adjacent to their entry, as it currently exists, seasonally with removable picnic table / furniture. However, no structure, retaining wall, or surface material may be permanently constructed in this area. 

Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Discussion began regarding the board of director seats up for election at the July annual meeting. Jim McGill and Jeff Campbell both indicated that they would like to continue and will seek re-election. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 11:45am. 
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